GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREABURER

March 8, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All members of the Board were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, Janice Gibson, James Harl, Robert Tilly, and a couple of visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of February 29, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$13,082.67. (General \$4,222.60, Localroads \$657.90, Street \$5,252.43, and CCIF \$2,949.74). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$3,412.15.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for February 1976 appear to agree with the bank statement.

Fred Owen ask for advice from the Board concerning the opening of an alley whereby he could obtain access to his land. The Board determined it necessary to check into a possible survey whereby the alley could be completely opened. Pearl Tush is to contact Walter Strahl, Floyd County Surveyor. Too, she is to consult with John Cody, Town Attorney, in regards to the garbage etc. which has been dumped into said alley.

Charles Birkla recommended to the Board that the Townlots and those lots adjoining, belonging to Mr. Birkla, be surveyed. The Board so agreed and will assume half of the expense, with the other half of the cost being assumed by Mr. Birkla. Pearl Tush will contact Mr. Strahl concerning the matter.

Superintendent Purvis brought to the attention of the Board the destruction of property taken place at our water tower located in Galena. Neighbors there have complained to the Sheriff's Department without response from the department thus far. Marshall Harl agreed to contact the Sheriff's Department regarding the situation.

Bill Voyles will be inspecting a site for installation of a street light requested on an alley located near the Uhl and Getrost residences.

Mr. Charles Ollis was contacted by our engineers to discuss the purchase of land from him by the Town for the lagoon site. After doing so, the engineers feel the purchase of land from Mr. Ollis is not necessary in that the lagoon can be constructed on land already owned by the Town.

The Water Advisory Board has officially advised the Board their decision insofar as obtaining an additional water supply. They feel the Town should purchase water direct from the Ramsey Water Company. Robert Gibson has written a letter to Lee Hamilton requesting he check into the funds which may be acquired by the Ramsey Water Company for the water extension.

A letter dated February 27, 1976, has been received by the Town from the Kentuckiana Regional Planning and Development Agency, Inc. approving our sewage system purposal. It is now a matter for the State and Federal Governments to pursue in order to secure the grant.

Una Hartfield consented to give sewer and water rights to the Town; if in turn, the Board will agree to the closing of the alley behind Plat 134 - Lots 1, 2, 3, and 4; and also Plat 103 - Lots 4, 5, 6, and 7 with sewer and water rights remaining.

Mrs. Lambert, Navilleton Road area, has been given water rights by the Board.

The Board further agreed that no water rights should be given to persons in the Floyd Central Area until an additional water supply is obtained.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

ita f. Jucker Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer Robe & Elibour

Robert Gibson

President

RFT: rt

Greenville, Indiana Feb. 12, 1976

Greenville Town Board:

I read in the Banner Gazette of the action you have taken on degs rosming at large. I want to compliment you as a flown Board for taking this action.one day in particular we had to re-sack our garbage two times before the man got here, because of degs tearing the containers and stringing the trash over the yard, Mr. Boaz's has the same trouble as well as others in our end of town, and it is getting near garden time and there is no use of planting garden buying expensive seeds fertilizer, paying to have plowing and working the ground and etc. with all these degs running at large.Last year I made sene neighbors mad because I asked them to keep theis dogs out of our garden they had an eld dog and three pups who made a playground out of our garden. I feel very had to ask people to centrell their dogs, but these people who have degs, do not have garden. It looks like if we have hand and pay taxes on it we could at least raise some gardenvegetables to suppliment our income. My prayers are with the new Board for a more propersus future, and hope Ged will give you the strongth and power to serve year town and community to the best of your ability.

Thank You

Parasley Burkhart.

You may read this before the Board if you wish.